
March 2021

WHO: Junior and some Senior Students
WHAT: SAT and ISA Testing

Parents and Guardians:

All 11th Grade students are required to take the SAT on April 13, 2021; additionally, all 11th
Grade students are required to take the Illinois Science Assessment (ISA) on April 14, 2021.
Please note that, pursuant to Section 2-3.64a-5 of the Illinois Compiled Statutes, the SAT
is a graduation requirement for 11th Grade students. Any 12th Grade students who did not
take the SAT in October are recommended to test on April 13, 2021, but they are not required to
do so in order to graduate.

All testing students should report to their schools by 8:00am on testing days. Morning busses
will run their usual routes with pickup times adjusted for the earlier start time.

Grade 9 and Grade 10 students will not attend school virtually or in-person on April 13 or April
14--these will be independent learning days for these students.

Date Grade-Level Test Times (approx)

April 13, 2021

11th (Juniors)
12th (Seniors who did
not take the SAT in
October)

SAT 8:00am-1:30pm

April 14, 2021 11th (Juniors) only ISA 8:00am-12:00pm

Please note: Students who receive timing accommodations on either of the tests will
have dismissal times that vary from the above—some accommodated students will
complete testing after 1:30pm. Some accommodated students will take the ISA on April
21, 2021--these students and their families will be contacted by their buildings. Please
contact your student’s counselor for more specific information.

For SAT testing on April 13, 2021, students should bring several #2 pencils and their calculators
but should leave their cell phones, iPads, and any other electronic devices at home.



For ISA testing on April 14, 2021, students should bring their iPads fully-charged but should
leave their cell phones and any other devices at home.

Testing on both days will be conducted with strict adherence to COVID guidance from the
Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) and the Cook County Department of Public
Health (CCDPH) including masking, social distancing, and enhanced cleaning and
sterilization. Completed self-certification forms are required for students on both days.
Students who refuse to wear masks or to maintain social distance will be removed from
testing and their scores will be voided.

Please visit the district website for more information on the SAT test, practice items and
materials, and FAQs. Please also feel free to contact Anthony Corsi, the district’s Director of
Assessment with any questions or concerns.

Thank you,
Anthony Corsi
Director of Assessment
Community High School District 218
Anthony.Corsi@chsd218.org
(708) 422-2000 x2512


